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5 February 2025 
 
Clean Energy Regulator 
GPO Box 621 
Canberra ACT 2601 
email StrategyCoordinator@cer.gov.au 
 
Dear Strategy Coordination Team, 
 
Re: Carbon Credits (Carbon Farming Initiative) (Audit Thresholds) Instrument 2025 (“Draft Instrument”)  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on this Draft Instrument. A copy of GreenCollar’s 
submission to the initial round of public consultation is attached. Those submissions are reiterated with 
specific comments in relation to the Draft Instrument subsequently released for comment provided below. 
 
Flexibility to defer or postpone audits: The CER has indicated it will review its guidance to better clarify this 
flexibility.  Can the CER provide an understanding of when this will occur?  
 
Criteria for low-risk environmental planting projects: The Draft Instrument indicates that these criteria will 
not be adjusted to apply to proponents other than owner, leaseholder or native title holder (which would be  
consistent with other carbon methods).  The notes on the Draft Instrument provide a brief response to 
submissions (including GreenCollar’s) in relation to this aspect indicating the CER’s view that this change 
“would reduce focus on the intent of encouraging small landholders to participate.”  We respectfully submit 
that is not a reasonable or adequate response.   
 
In reality, what the restriction does is to unreasonably constrain the choice of landholders as to how they 
participate in the Scheme by penalising those landholders who choose to participate by engaging carbon 
service providers as specialised partners.  Landholders choose to engage specialists for many reasons in many 
areas of their enterprises.  In our experience, landholders often choose to partner with us to allow them to 
continue to build their productive enterprise while also integrating carbon project/s into their business. 
Encouraging participation in the method (and the Scheme more broadly) would be supported by expanded 
choice rather than inclusion of arbitrary barriers that result in limiting choice of landholders as to how to best 
build their on-farm businesses.   
 
Again, thank you for the opportunity to provide these responses and comments.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Nerida Bradley 
Chief Impact Officer 
P:  
E:  
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